
11am Worship Service

March of Adventurers & Pathfinders into church

Invocation: SPC Pastor/elder

Welcome: Paula Yunuen Carrillo

Adventurer Pledge, Law and Song
Jimson and Elizabeth

Pathfinder Pledge, Law
Matthew and Najuah

Aim and Pathfinder Song 
TJ

Meditation: Joshua 1:7-9 NKJV
Joshua

Give your best to the Master
Hymn #572 SDAH

Tithes and Offerings: Andrew

Music: Instrumental Trio

Children's Story: Fikayo & Aarinola

The year in a glance: Paula Yunuen Carrillo

Investiture Ceremony

Family Prayer: Wosu Family 

Worship in Music: 'It only takes a spark'
Club

Sermon: Pr Kevin Johns, SEC Pathfinder Director

Closing Hymn: 'When the roll is called up yonder'
Hymn #216 SDAH

Benediction

Reflection in Silent Meditation

Weekly Diary
▪ Saturday 21 January ▪ 

11am Parallel Service: Pr Tom de Bruin
11am Traditional Service: Pr Geert Tap

12pm Pathfinders
12.30pm Children’s Choir in Armstrong
3.30pm Bible Study Group in Armstrong

4pm Family Ministries in Cedar/Sycamore
▪ Sunday 22 January ▪
3pm Tea Time Concert 

▪ Monday 23 January ▪ 
5.30pm Badminton Club in School 

▪ Tuesday 24 January ▪
10.30am Study Group in Maple Room

▪ Wednesday 25 January ▪
9.30am/1pm Toddler Club 

1pm Creative Crafts in Maple Room
5.30pm Badminton Club in School

7.30pm Coffee and Prayer
▪ Thursday 26 January ▪

9.30pm Toddler Club
▪ Friday 27 January ▪

8.30pm Soup Run
▪ Saturday 28 January ▪

11am Traditional Service: Pr Jacques Venter
11am Parallel Service: Pr Geert Tap

12pm Pathfinders
12.30pm Children’s Choir in Armstrong
3.30pm Bible Study Group in Armstrong

7.30pm Hope for a Tree Concert

Contacts 
Pastor Jacques Venter

jventer@secadventist.org.uk / 07868 546 941 
Pastor Geert Tap 

gtap@secadventist.org.uk / 07747 568 942 
PA to the Ministerial Team – Beatrice Cooper

beatrice@stanboroughpark.org 
Stanborough Centre – Michael Swain

stanboroughcentre@gmail.com / 07962 320 372 
Church Clerk – Pat Swan 

swan.patricia4@gmail.com / 07905 620 080
www.Stanboroughchurch.org

facebook.com/stanboroughparkchurch
twitter.com/stanboroughpc 

Bulletin Deadline Wednesday 3pm
bulletin@stanboroughchurch.org 

21January 2017

Welcome to
Stanborough Park Church

Seventh-day Adventist Church 
Stanborough Park 609 St Albans Road, 

Watford WD25 9JL 



Sabbath School
9.45am

Welcome: Ellen Philbert
Hymn 22: "Holy, Holy, Holy"

Prayer: Bheki T KaMoyo
Mission Story: Pastor Patrick Boyle

Lesson Study: "The Divinity Of The Holy Spirit"
Mission Offering: Joseph Ngondo
Hymn 506: "Faith Of Our Fathers"
Closing Prayer: Faith Ngondo 

Parallel Service
Speaker: Tom de Bruin

Title: Reclaiming our Prophetic Voice
Scripture: Acts 2:17-18

Praise Leader: Dan Sabatier
Coordinator: Chantal Alen

Announcements
The Prayer Corner. Let us remember people living in China
in  areas  where  air  pollution  is  very  bad.  Also  cancer
patients  here are facing delayed operations  and/or  the
drugs  they  need  being  withdrawn  because  they  are
expensive. Let us pray for them.

Sabbath Morning Prayer Meeting 9.00-9.30am in the Maple
Room. All are welcome.

The Singing Group will  be going to  Fairhaven,  Park  Ave,
WD187HR at 3:30pm today.

The  Family  Ministries  Prayer  Basket is  held  by  the  Kemp
family:  Ketsia,  Julien  and  Gabriel.  “Deuteronomy  31:6
reminds us to be strong and courageous, for God is with us,
and He will never leave us nor forsake us. This is what we as
a family invite the church to pray, so that this  promise is
kept in our hearts and is not forgotten in difficult times.” Our
journey  continues  this  afternoon  at  4pm  in  the  Cedar
Sycamore room for worship, testimony and desserts!

Angel  Voices. Children’s  Choir  resume  rehearsals  today
immediately after the service, in the Armstrong Hall. New
members welcome! 

Free Leaflets and Booklets are available in the North porch.

The elders & pastoral team  are seeking to contact isolated
members who are unable to attend church services. Please
assist  by providing contact details  of members  who would
appreciate  a  visit,  and  who  may  wish  to  participate  in
Communion.

Expense Claims for Stanborough Park Church relating to 2016
should be submitted by 28 January to Wederly Aguiar or Pam
Robertson in person, or e: treasury@stanboroughchurch.org 

Mrs V. Meredith's funeral  will take place at 10am 6 February
in Carmarthen Church. For more details see Pastor Clee. 

Do you need a DBS for a new role in our church community?
DBS  checks  and  assistance  available  Sunday  22  January,
9.45am-12.15pm  in  the  Armstrong  Hall.  Please  see  Helen
Lockham or  email  her  at helen.lockham@care4free.net for
more information and to make an appointment. 

Let’s  Walk. We will  be  joined on  28  January  by  the  FWG,
leaving  from  Abbots  Langley  car  park  at  2.45pm.  Good
company,  countryside,  and  passing  through  two  ancient
villages. More details from Edward 07753 608382. 

Fellowship  Lunch. 4  February  Please  book  using  the
envelopes at the desk. Place in the offering plate, or email
fellowshiplunch7@gmail.com. Book by 31 January.

Audio-Visual Team is looking for volunteers to join the Parallel
Service AV team. Speak to Neilson Roberts after the service
or  email  spcavteam@gmail.com.  No  prior  technical
experience necessary, just a willing and committed spirit. 

Help Required. The Management Committee, responsible for
the  Church  &  Centre  is  looking  for  volunteers  who  could
provide cover for the Centre Manager when he is away on
holiday. If you are organised, enjoy working with people and
could give a few days a year to help run our busy Church &
Centre, please contact Brian Davison – 07957856715

Sunday Sale will be held on Sunday January 29 from 12-2pm.
All proceeds to help the running of the Soup Run for London
homeless.   Please do not bring items to donate to the sale
until the Saturday evening preceding the sale because there
is  absolutely  no  storage  space.  Items  can  be  brought
between 6-7 pm. on Saturday 28th January.

Tuesday Bible Study meets from 10.30-11.30am in the Maple
Room. We are studying the Book of Luke. 

                    SUNSET TIMES
                      Today: 4:31pm Next Week: 4:33pm 

Welfare Department  is in need of non-perishable food -
tins, pasta, jam, biscuits, etc.

Soup Run on Friday January 27 will be led by Pat Walton
and the driver is Les Dean. If you wish to go on the soup
run please contact Pat Walton.

Help  urgently  required in  Primary  and  Junior  Sabbath
Schools. Please consider helping in one of these Sabbath
Schools for just two Sabbaths a quarter ~ they really do
need  your  support.  If  you  are  able  to  help  please
contact  one  of  the  following  people:  Lydia  Simplicio
Gordon (Juniors 10-12yr olds); Bukky Ayo-Ipaye or Rachel
Ntata (Primary 7-10yrs); Amanda Powell 

Teatime Concert,  Sunday 22  January at  3pm.  Sangbin
Jung and his friends from the Royal Academy of Music
offer you a Sunday afternoon with beautiful light classical
music  followed  by  tea  and  cakes.  A  wonderful
opportunity  to  invite  your  friends  and  neighbours!  A
collection will be taken for the church development. 

Congratulations  to  the  Pathfinders for  passing  with  First
place  to  the  next  level  of  the  Pathfinder  Bible
Experience.  Conference  Test  level  is  in  4  weeks  time.
Please continue to pray for them. 

Coffee  and  Prayer  this  Wednesday  25  January in  the
Cedar-Sycamore Room at 7.30pm. Speakers:Keshishians.

YOUTH NOTES
Re-Launch on Sabbath 28th January

Bring your own lunch, followed by activities in the Cedar
Sycamore. In the evening we will be going ice skating in Hemel

Hempstead (Jarman Park). The cost is £5 for skating.

Parental Meeting on Sabbath 4th February  immediately after
church we will be meeting in the Williams Hall to share

information about the year ahead.


